Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin 117 East 85th Street - New York City

January 23, 1942

Shebat 5, 5702

ENJOY YOURSELF WHILE PERFORMING A MITZVAH

Come to the

DOUBLE SIYUM DINNER

in celebration of the completion of two orders of the Mishnah and one Tractate of the Talmud

Wednesday, February 11 - 7:00 P.M.
MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS NOW

Subscription \$2.50 per person

Max J. Etra in Florida

Our President, Max J. Etra, has left for Miami Beach, where he and his mother will spend the winter. We wish them both a healthful and enjoyable stay.

Good Luck, Benedict

Benedict I. Lubell has returned to the Armed Forces and is at the present time stationed at Camp Dix, N. J. The congregation and the Men's Club wish him the best of luck.

Unveiling of Memorial Plaques Feb. 24th

Have you reserved a plaque for your dear departed one? There is still time to have one inscribed on the beautiful new Tablet which will be unveiled at the special Memorial Services to be held Tuesday evening, February 24th.

Special Services for Jan. 31st

Friday, January 30th, is President Roosevelt's sixtieth birthday. The whole country will observe this day fittingly. We of Kehilath Jeshurun will observe it on Saturday morning, Jan. 31st, as part of our regular services. There will be special prayers and an appropriate patriotic touch added. As a tribute to our President and in honor of the occasion, let us all attend.

"Be Calm" Rabbi's Radio Message

This Saturday evening, at 7 P.M., over Station WJZ, Rabbi Lookstein will deliver the fourth of a series of messages, under the Message of Israel Program. This week, the Rabbi's subject will be "Be Calm."

If you enjoy these weekly talks, why not write to the station or to 35 East 62 Street.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN WILL PREACH THIS SABBATH AT 10:30

"WAR PSYCHOLOGY"
II ON ACCOUNT OF THE WAR

Synagogue Officials

Joseph	H.	Lookstein	Rabbi
Robert	R.	Fingeroth	Cantor
Joseph	E.	Adler	Sexton

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
Dr. Henry A. Rafsky	Vice-President
Saul I. Lance	Treasurer
Abraham R. Winer	Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert	Comptroller

Schedule of Services

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 4:45	P.M.
Mincha Services 4:45	P.M.
SATURDAY	
Morning Services 9:00 Weekly Portion: Bo	A.M.
Exodus 10:1-13:16 Haftorah: Jeremiah 46:13-28	
Mincha Services 4:30	P.M.

Daily Services

A Discourse in Yiddish Will Follow

Mincha

MORNING	7:15	A.M.
SUNDAY MORNING	8:30	A.M.
EVENING	4:45	PM.

Yahrzeits for the Week

JOSEPH FREED JOSEPH KORACK

HANNA BREINDEL ROKEACH

Books Needed for Army and Navy

A request has been broadcast for books for our men in service. Every home has some books which can be given to the army and navy. Call the Yorkville Branch Public Library, 222 East 79th Street, and they will call for them. If possible, deliver them to the Library. The giving of books will be just another "mitzvah" you can earn.

Sisterhood Meeting Feb. 2nd

The next meeting of the Sisterhood will be held Monday, Feb. 2nd, at the home of Mrs. Jacob H. Alpert, 519 East 86th Street. Please keep that date open! Of course, the Knitting and Sewing Group will meet prior to the meeting, in the social hall, at 10:30, as well as this coming Monday. Come and sew for the Red Cross. And remember if you can lend the group a sewing machine,

Red Cross War Fund Luncheon Successful

much more work can be accomplished.

Kehilath Jeshurun Sisterhood members are alright! Despite the very inclement weather last Monday, a good-sized group of members and friends gathered to help the Red Cross War Fund.

A committee, headed by Mrs. Jacob H. Alpert, assisted by Mesdames, Adler, Hornstein, Fischman, Kahn and Dr. Casper, prepared delicious sandwiches. All the cake, bread, etc. was donated so that the total receipts will be given to the War Fund, as a contribution from the Sisterhood. If there is anyone who found it impossible to attend who would like to add her contribution to this fund, it may be sent to the synagogue office. The admission to this affair does not preclude members from contributing as individuals. All donations should be sent through the synagogue and made payable to the Red Cross War Fund.

Bazaar Progresses

The Committee is at work and is showing marked success. Following is a list of those who have already contributed: Raybrooke Sportswear Co., Bee Drug Co., Max Messing, Flexees, Joe Mittelmark, Goldy Novelty Mfg. Co., Madeira Linen Importing Co., A. Miller & Co., Gerstenzang-Werner Co., Betty Worth Frocks, Reefer-Galler, Dana-Epstein, Jacobs Bros., Eagle Pencil Co., Leo J. Epstein, Mrs. Albert Levey, Mrs. A. R. Winer, Mrs. Pofcher, Mrs. Scher. Will YOU be listed soon?

CHINA'S FAMOUS CITIZEN

DR. CHIH MING

Director, Chinese Institute in America will address the

Men's Club

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 18th - 8:30 P.M.

YOU ARE INVITED

Will Singapore Fall?
Can China Take the Offensive?
What About the Burma Road?
Does China Like Present War Strategy?

Come and Hear These and Many Kindred Questions on the Pacific Phase of the War Discussed

Schedule of Events

Saturday, Jan. 24th — Talmud Class, Library, 3:30 P.M.

Saturday, Jan. 24th — Radio Broadcast by Rabbi Lookstein, WJZ, 7:00 P.M. Monday, Jan. 26th — Sewing and Knit-

ting Group, Social Hall, 10:30 A.M. Monday, Jan. 26th — Talmud Class, Library, 8:15 P.M.

Monday, Jan. 26th — Air Raid Precaution Course, Social Hall, 8:00 P.M. Wednesday, Jan. 28th — Girl Scout

Mothers' Tea, Social Hall, 3:30 P.M. Wednesday, Jan. 28th — First Aid Courses for Men and Women, 8:30

Monday, Feb 2nd — Sisterhood Meeting, Mrs. Alpert, 1:00 P.M.

Wednesday, Feb. 11th — Double Siyum Celebration, Social Hall, 7:00 P.M.

Welcome

The Sisterhood welcomes to its membership Mrs. William Schwartz and Mrs. Frank R. Tisch and hopes their association with our organization will be a happy and lasting one.

Ramaz News

The P. T. A. of the Ramaz Academy met on Tuesday evening, January 20th. Dr. Joseph Haas, a parent of one of the Ramaz students, rendered a very interesting explanation of the importance of vitamins in our daily lives. Through the courtesy of the Squibb Company, a movie was then shown carrying out the theme of Dr. Haas' talk.

Ramaz Students Contribute to Red Cross

The Ramaz Academy is embarking on a defense program and has made an excellent beginning by contributing to the Red Cross War Fund. Twenty dollars was sent to that organization recently.

REMEMBER

The Annual BAZAAR AND RUMMAGE S A L E

Send your old or new merchandise to us — Give us names of firms to solicit

> HELP THE SISTERHOOD HELP OTHERS!



Purim Gift Week Starts Feb. 13th

At a meeting of the Religious Committee of the Greater New York Army and Navy Committee of the Jewish Welfare Board, it was decided that the giving of gifts at the time of Purim would be a very effective way of demonstrating our desire to help our men in service. The week beginning Monday, February 13th, was designated as Purim Gift Week.

Gift packages may contain all or part of a varied number of inexpensive items, such as cigarettes, hard candies, chocolate bars, cookies, jams and preserves, canned fruits, toilet articles, writing paper, stamps, handkerchiefs and games. The packages should contain the names of the individual as well as the organizational donor. They should be mailed or delivered to the Jewish Welfare Board Army and Navy Club, c/o Temple Emanu El Community House, 1 East 65th Street, not later than Monday, Feb. 20th, in order to allow sufficient time for gifts to reach the various camps on Purim.

Kehilath Jeshurun members and friends are urged to respond.

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

WITHIN THE REACH OF ALL

For three generations the finest in funeral service and facilities...at a cost in keeping with your circumstances.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockaway, L. I.
1250 Central Avenue
FAr Rock. 7-7100
Comply with strictest
orthodox requirements

Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. Miami 5-7777

CHARLES ROSENTHAL